

## GRAND CHAPTER OF KENTUCKY, KY O.E.S.

ORGANIZED JUNE 1903

OFFICE WORTHY GRAND MATRON

June 2021

## Dear Sisters and Brothers:

Once again it is time to make plans for the Golf Scramble to benefit the Rob Morris Memorial and for our Annual Pilgrimage to the Rob Morris Memorial in La Grange, Kentucky.

Festivities begin with our Golf Scramble on Monday, August 9, 2021. Information regarding Team participation, Sponsorships, Lunches and T-Shirts were sent in the May mailing. Even if you don't play golf, please consider coming and enjoying a day of fun and fellowship.

The Annual Pilgrimage to the Rob Morris Memorial will be held on Sunday, August 15, 2021. Activities begin with an Eastern Star memorial service at the gravesite at 10:30 A.M., lunch at 11:30 A.M., and conclude with a special program by the Rob Morris Committee at 12:30 P.M.

You are welcome to bring your own lunch or box lunches may be ordered for the picnic on the grounds. Complete the enclosed order form and mail with check payable to "Stars & Stripes," no later than August 1 to:

Lana Ashby 3413 Park Row Drive Louisville KY 40216

The historic Rob Morris Memorial belongs to the Grand Chapter of Kentucky, and this is a wonderful time to come and enjoy this beloved landmark. The Home is not only our legacy, but it is our responsibility to maintain for future generations. At your August meeting, each subordinate chapter is to honor the memory of Dr. Morris with a program and a financial contribution to the Home (Constitution, Section 233).

If you would like to stay in La Grange on Saturday evening, reservations may be made at the Comfort Inn, 1001 Paige Place, La Grange KY. A block of rooms has been made available until August 1, 2021, under "Eastern Star." The cost of the room is \$79.99 plus tax.

Joyce Baker Murphy Worthy Grand Matron

Jage Baker Murphy

Doug Holbrook Worthy Grand Patron